
WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS SPECIAL PAVING MEETING

8/31/2009

A special meeting of the Board to discuss the status of the paving project and to do a final review of the situation prior to signing loan papers was held at the Mason’s home. Present were: Beverly Mason, Bill Clegg, Bob Pustell, Tom Gill, Doug MacIver and Don Meader.

These minutes were taken by Board Member Bob Pustell due to the absence of the Secretary at this meeting.

It was determined that a quorum was present and the meeting convened at 6:30 PM.

The loan is set to close tomorrow, 9/1/2009 with a first payment due on October first and the first of each following month. Treasurer Clifford has reported to President Mason that enough funds have already been received from the special assessment for paving to cover several months worth of  loan payments and to cover our costs for legal review and closing of the pavement loan.

Our attorney has reviewed the loan documents and raised only a few minor points, most of which she feels are not of consequence but should be looked at.


----There is a 1% refinance penalty, but only if the loan is refinanced with another institution. We do not intend to refinance, and if we did, we could do it with them. There is no prepayment penalty, so we are ok there, in case we come into money and want to pay off the loan without penalty.


----The bank has some language in the contract (that appears to be standard phrases from their basic contract package) that refer to consequences if there is property loss on our front lot that will be collateral for the loan. Since the front lot has no developed property or structures on it, she feels that is moot and can be left alone.


----In the power of attorney phrase that enables the bank to take over our affairs if we do not honor our loan commitment, the phrase “upon default” should be inserted. This is something the bank has already agreed to, it just needs to be in there.

The Board discussed these points and agreed with our attorney.

There followed a brief period of discussion among the Board Members. It was the sense of the Board that the deal was good and proper and that President Mason should attend the closing on September first to sign the needed paperwork. It was further agreed that no resolution to that effect was needed because all authorizations had been formalized at prior Board meetings and at the last Annual Meeting. This meeting was merely a “last chance” to decide whether to proceed or to get “cold feet” and our decision is to proceed.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM.

